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the Month 

Terry &  

Deborah  

Howell 

Just a few members having fun at a few Club events! Too much fun for one page. See more inside. 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket! 
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Charity Involvement 
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In the News 
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 This Month at a Glance 
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Fun Facts 

Like us on Facebook 

For Sale (see Flyers) 

 Vest, Shirt, Jacket 
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 2018 Calendars 

Don’t forget the following 

club events this month: 

Club Holiday Party 

FNDO  

No Club Meeting in December. 

See Calendar 

See page 11 for a request for 

member car photos. We are 

missing many. 
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H 
appy Holidays Friends! 

My first thought on the night I brought my Mustang home 6 years ago 
was, “Is there a Mustang Club in the area?” I found there was a club, 

joined and found great people doing awesome things.   

The last three years, serving as your President, has been fun and exciting and 
sometimes made me feel sad and mad, but it has always made me feel 
Proud. As Missy said in her last message as president, we read a lot of other 
club’s newsletters and there are a lot of clubs that do a lot of the same types of 
things we do. We just do them at a different level.   

I want to say THANK YOU to everyone in the club for all your support and guid-
ance over the last three years. To the executive committee, you made it very 
easy for me.  I believe Heidi Geise is the perfect person to help our club move 
forward, looking forward to the future. 

Officers 

President - Heidi Geise 

Vice President – Missy Willert 

Secretary - Charlene Rivera 

Treasurer - Nancy Freeman 

Past President – Greg Robbins 

Directors 

Burt Kreidler 

Butch Blodgett 

Hank Deck 

Harley Edwards 

 

 
Hope to see everyone at the Holiday party on the 9th of December. 

 

Hope to see you all soon, 

Greg Robbins 

PCMC President 

President’s Message 

2016 Board 

Officers 

President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Vice President—Dennis Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Directors  

Butch Blodgett (206) 858-1045 

Chuck Botsford  (360) 751-7073 

Paul Geise (253) 863-1850 

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Past President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Car Show  Co-Chairpersons—

Charlene Rivera (360) 459-3993 and 

Missy Willert (253) 565-0592 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman (253) 531-4624 

 

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Trivia :  

Q—The Dream Giveaway for 2018 will feature a 

pair of Mustangs. What will some lucky winner 

walk away with besides $45,000  to pay the taxes? 
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50/50 Raffle 

 
50/50 tickets for 2017 are on sale NOW. You can purchase 
the winning ticket from Missy Willert at any club event.  
Half will go to a club member in December and half goes 

to Santa’s Castle. 

 
Goal: $500.00  Currently: $156.00 

$100 

$200 

$300 

$400 

$500 

Charity Involvement 

2017 Charity Running Total  

Socks 328 Pairs Hats/

scarfs 

42 Gloves 38 pairs Cash  

Dona-

tions 

$1146.77 

EFN—

April 

4,124 lbs 

of toilet 

paper 

(about 

10,800 

rolls) 

Peanut 

Butter 

317 lbs Cereal 53 

pounds 

and 

$35 

cash 

Toys for 

Santa’s 

Castle 

53 toys 

($1,851.50) 

and $510 in 

cash and gift 

cards  

Back-

packs 

& 

school 

sup-

plies 

33 packs 

filled with 

supplies 

and $170 

cash for 

more 

Spaghet-

ti Drive 

169 lbs 

sauce 

181 lbs 

noodles 

EFN—

Oct 

4,627 

lbs 

soup 

fixings 

  

$156 
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Your gifts and support are a blessing to so many. 

EMERGENCY FOOD NETWORK   $1,500 

EFN partners with 64 emergency food programs in Pierce County and under their fiscal management our gift 

of $1500 will result in $18,000 in nutritious food to meet their goal “that no person goes hungry”. 

PCMC volunteers participated in two events that repackaged just shy of 9,000 pounds of product (food and 

toilet paper). 

ST. FRANCIS HOUSE   $1,500 

Our gift will be placed in Sister Pat’s discretionary fund to help with unforeseen emergency needs of a client.  

This donation can help prevent a family from becoming homeless, going without electricity or missing a job 

interview because they need a bus pass.    

Additionally, one half of our 50/50 car show raffle, plus pajamas, caps, socks, gloves and personal care items 

valued at over $1,000 were donated during the year. 

CARING FOR KIDS   $500 

This all volunteer organization is helping kids in need in Lakewood, JBLM, Steilacoom and University Place. 

Their August Back to School fair helps over 2,000 prepare for the school year.  In the month following, they 

responded to additional school supply orders, emergency food orders and requests at their clothing bank. In 

the Clover Park School District alone there are approximately 9,500 kids on free or reduced lunch according 

to statistics.           

As part of our annual car show, PCMC members and others donated 33 “stuffed” back packs and cash for a 

combined value of over $1,000.  

SANTA’S CASTLE: Toys, Toys, and More Toys 

Since 1994 volunteers have provided holiday gifts to qualified families of all the armed forces and reserve 

units based at Joint Base Lewis McChord.  Each child receives 2 books, 3 gifts and coloring books/crayons. 

Babies receive a stuffed animal, toy and quilt. Families receive a board game and kids also get a bike. 

This year our club contributed $1,851.50 worth of toys and an additional $510 in cash and gift cards. This or-

ganization also get one half of the 50/50 from the year which is finalized at the Holiday Party. 

THE TEARS FOUNDATION   $500 

The foundation seeks to compassionately lift the financial burden from Washington families who have experi-

enced the death of a baby, by providing funds to assist with the cost of burial or cremation services.  Tears 

also offers free ongoing emotional support in the form of support groups, online support, peer companions 

and bereavement resources.  

KORUM FORD LINCOLN  

PCMC added 317 lbs of peanut butter to the annual “Fill the Truck Bed Drive” to benefit the Puyallup Valley 

Food Bank. 

NATIVITY HOUSE/PEPSI BOYS 

A call went out and PCMC responded collecting 181 pounds of noodles and 169 pounds of sauce to support  

Friday night dinners feeding more than 600 individuals.  

Charity Involvement (continued) 
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Welcome Visitors, New Members, and Members 

Call to Order – Greg Robbins, president 

Membership Report – Nancy Freeman  - PCMC 

has 115 membership and 187 members.  

MCA – Nancy Freeman – MCA has had their elec-

tions, PCMC member, Bob Frender has been elect-

ed to the MCA Board. If you would like to travel to a 

MCA Show in 2018 they are in Texas, Georgia, 

New Hampshire, and Nebraska. 

Approval of October 2017 General Meeting 

Minutes as they appear in the “Pony News” 

1st Dave Cushion, 2nd Jerry Murphy & Dennis Will-

ert - Membership Accepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Freeman 

Car Show – Revenue – T-shirts 

Club –  Revenue – General Meeting Raffle, 

Membership Dues, Hats, Calendars, Jacket/Vest  

Order 

 Expenses – Printing, Postage, General 

Meeting Raffle, Bank Charges, Non-Profit Mainte-

nance, P.O. Box Rental, Storage Shed Rental & 

Insurance, Club Cruises 

1st George Ftikas, 2nd JJ Blodgett - Member Ac-

cepted and Approved. 

Old Business 

EFN – Nancy Freeman – PCMC members pack-

aged 4,657 pounds of dry soup mix – fun day. If you 

would like to help repackage food, PCMC volun-

teers at EFN in April and October 2018. 

PCMC Elections – Greg Robbins – Thank you to 

the 2017 Executive Committee. Thank you - Chuck 

Botsford, Dennis Willert, and Paul Geise for all your 

time and help with the 2017 Executive Committee. 

Welcome 2018 Executive Committee – President – 

Heidi Geise, VP – Missy Willert, Treasurer – Nancy 

Freeman, Secretary – Charlene Rivera and Direc-

tors -  Burt Kreidler, Butch Blodgett, Harley Ed-

wards, and Hank Deck. Thank you to all who ran for 

a position. 

Veteran’s Day Cruise – Jerry Murphy – On No-

vember 11th, PCMC members cruised the back 

roads to Centralia to visit the VFW Museum. It was 

a great Day. 

Santa Parade – Come watch the parade on De-

cember 2. The parade travels through Sumner and 

Puyallup. 

Holiday Dinner –Nancy Freeman – On December 
9 at the Puyallup Activities Center from 5 to 9. If you 
would like to help set up, please arrive at 4. Please 
bring a side dish to share – club provides a smoked 
turkey (thanks, Greg), ham, punch and desserts. If 
you wish to join in the gift exchange game, bring a 
gift – please No White Elephant Gift. If you have 
children, please bring a gift for them to unwrap. 
Questions, please ask Nancy. 

New Business  

Friday Night Dinner is at Sizzler’s at 7pm.  

Charity Giving – Greg Robbins – The Executive 

Committee proposes the follow charities for the 

2017 charity giving – St. Francis House, EFN, The 

Tears Foundation, and Caring for Kids.  

1st Dennis Willert, 2nd Dave Cushion and Paul 

Geise, membership approved and accepted.  

If you would like to join PCMC in delivering the 

checks to the charities – December 27 at 10am at 

St. Francis House. 

Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to:  

December - Terry & Deborah Howell and their 1966 

Red Convertible 

January - Jerry and Heidi Althauser and their 2012 

Red Candy Coupe. 

Submitted by 

Charlene Rivera 

PCMC General Meeting Minutes—Nov 21, 2017 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $25 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $8.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES – December 

No Anniversaries This Month 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF November 30, 2017 

116 Member #s — 188 Members  

A social group whose purpose is to promote a better understanding 

and stronger fellowship in the preservation and maintenance of all 

Mustang and other Ford Motor products. 

Mission Statement 

Among Our Own—In Our Thoughts: 

What is it with PCMC members and their knees…will we have to 

give up the fun of shifting for an automatic???? It’s Kevin Pearce’s 

turn for knee surgery now. Joanie Nordlund will be getting knee 

surgery soon. And now….Katie Padwick’s son Chris. 

Hey, Hey! Did we all see Jay Roney out and about? That was 

great to see as he recovers from serious heart issues. 

Monika Kirkland, wishing you quick healing as you and your 

truck recover from an accident.  

Many thanks to David and Colleen Cushion for the donation of 31 

ink cartridges, worth $62 in Staples coupons. 

Congrats to Bob Frender for his election to the Mustang Club of 

America board. 

New Members  

Dillon Sheppard—Fircrest 

2017 Grabber Blue GT Coupe 
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Well here it is December, my oh my how the time 

fly’s, with that being said Best Holiday wishes to all 

with New 

Year bless-

ings as well! 

Speaking of 

how time flies 

and Mus-

tangs I re-

member back to my first car ever purchased, a 

1957 Chevrolet two door hardtop, that I excitedly 

traded for my second, a 1965 Mustang coup 289 

four speed which I enjoyed throughout my college 

and youthful years driving my ‘65 many memorable 

miles with various friends from Canada to Mexico 

and most all western US cities and states as well. It 

served all my needs and I’m sure exceeded them. 

However, as it is with most cars as years pass they 

are traded for newer models and on we go. I know 

we all can look back through 

the years and say what was I 

thinking. Man I would love to 

have that car back! Well, such 

was the case with me and my 

longing for my old ‘65. Per-

sonally speaking, the classic 

lines of the first gen Mustangs 

‘64 ½ thru ‘66 have always 

been my favorites with fast-

backs, convertibles, and 

coups in that  order. 

With great excitement, we purchased our 1966 con-

vertible nearly six years ago. Unfortunately, I do not 

have a great amount of knowledge of its past histo-

ry other than a folder that contained a fair amount of 

maintenance and repair receipts which seem to in-

dicate it has been well taken care of. Some of these 

showed the recent installation of a new soft top as 

well as new carpet.  It does 

have all original door trim, 

seats and all interior trim 

which all is in pristine condi-

tion. 

Some of the creature com-

forts it came with are power 

steering and power brakes, 

289 four barrel carb and au-

tomatic transmission. Upgrades we have added to it 

for safety as well as comfort reasons are front disc 

brakes and dual master cylinder, factory air condi-

tioning, blue tooth am/fm stereo system and LED 

dash lighting for enhanced visibility during night 

time driving.  

Well, as I write this she is put away in the stable 

awaiting spring and sunny weather to be once again 

saddled up and hitting the trail. Hopefully, we will 

see many of you soon on one of those trails. 

Again, we wish all 

the best possible 

Holiday & New 

Years. 

Terry & Deborah 

Howells 

Mustang of the Month 

Terry & Deborah Howell 

1966 Red Convertible  

Submitted by Terry Howell 
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Trying to keep up with Mustang news? Here are 

a few items to check out. 

Mustang Times (Nov. 2017) Make sure to read 

the article by John Clor this month. It is his recent 

conversation with Mustang Special Projects Manag-

er, Hal Sperlich. He, of course was the man who 

suggested “repurposing the Falcon as a platform for 

the new Mustang” and all the other recommenda-

tions that made our ponies become a reality. 

John asked him what he thought about self-driving 

cars. You’ll have to read the article to get the details 

but he thinks what people want is the “life-saving 

technology” of the self-drivers in “current cars.” His 

recommendations for Mustangs, “smaller, lighter, 

more-nimble chassis'” and it “needs to have a usa-

ble backseat and some trunk space.” 

What do you think? 

Hagerty Newsletter (www.hagerty.com/articles-

videos/articles/2017/10/11/) reports on a variety of 

Mustang topics this issue. Check out the Fall 2017 

Edition for topics from top movie Mustangs, amaz-

ing 2018 Ford Mustangs unveiled at SEMA with a 

few modifications, a Mustang wagon that almost 

was and several other stories. 

The 2017 Shelby Magazine was packed full of great 

articles. One that caught my eye was about the re-

turn of the GT 1000. As the author says, “if 500hp is 

good, then 1000 must be better…” 

And what if you didn’t get one of those 1965 

GT350Rs in 1965 here is your chance. The OVC 

(Original Venice Crew) of Peter Brock, Jim Marietta, 

and Ted Sutton committed to build one in 2015 that 

would have the features the original one wanted but 

didn’t get because of “time, expense, and other re-

strictions.” It caught so much attention that they are 

building 36 total. Gee, why does that number sound 

familiar. Was that the original number of GT350Rs 

by chance? Check out the magazine for details. 

According to motorauthority.com here are the esti-

mates for fuel economy for the 2018 Mustang. 

Manual - 21 mpg city, 31 mpg hwy, 25 mpg com-

bined 

Auto.- 21 mpg city, 32 mpg hwy, 25 mpg combined 

GT Manual- 15 mpg city, 25 mpg hwy, 18 mpg com-

bined 

GT Auto.- 16 mpg city, 25 mpg hwy, 19 mpg com-

bined  

Keep sending me interesting news you have 

found. 

Life is always an adventure……  

 Enjoy the  ride 

In the News 

After all these years of my friends go-
ing to Las Vegas to attend SEMA and 
bragging about it, I finally got to go 
and experience SEMA. I now know 
the draw to SEMA. If you love any 
and all 
types of 
cars and 

trucks, new tools, The Ve-
locity Channel, and lots of 
people - then you need to 
find a way to experience 
SEMA. 

 
I was lucky enough to go 
as Rick Nordlund’s guest 
and as a guest of The Ford Motor Company. 

Rick and I spent 2 days 
at SEMA, and we didn't 
see everything or every-
one. I got a ride along in 
a 2017 Shelby GT 

350.....We saw all 
kinds of new 
builds. A few Ve-
locity Channel stars 
were spotted.  

 
Thanks Rick for 
helping me mark off 
a "Bucket List" item. 

 

(see more photos on photobucket) 

SEMA! SEMA! SEMA!  Photos and Article by Larry Rivera  
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What do you see in your 
rear view mirror? I see a few 
pounds that keep finding 
friends to join me in my trav-
els. Fortunately, I also see a 
lot of good friends going on 
cruises, enjoying meals, go-
ing to car shows, giving to 

charities, and having fun together as part of a com-
munity of Mustang enthusiasts.  

 

Not a club to sit still, we started the year with a Har-
bor Cruise in the 2nd weekend of January. Some 
might say, gee that’s early for a car cruise in sporty 
muscle cars, but not us. We’re Mustangs. It turned 
out to be a beautiful day. It was sooooo nice, we 
took 2 more cruises along this general route at vari-
ous times this year. 

 

There is something about this club and eating. If you 
don’t know what I mean, think of an event we have 
done that doesn’t include starting or ending with 
food. Sometimes it has both and some in the mid-
dle. Consider our Cupid Cruise that started at 
McDonalds, traveled to a donut shop, went about 3 
blocks to a candy shop, then about 2 miles to anoth-
er candy shop and ended about a mile down the 
road at lunch. Travel time about 2 hours. Next year, 
I am doing the treadmill for an extra hour a day for a 
month before the February cruise.  

 

If that isn’t enough we have our FNDO each month. 
We have had Mexican, Asian, Italian, BBQ, Break-
fast, American Cuisine, and each several times. I 
think I am beginning to remember where my waist-
line found those extra friends. 

 

It isn’t all about eating. We learned about custom 
chassis building at Art Morrison’s and about detail-
ing our beautiful cars at Griot’s Garage. After each 
of course we ate. We got a touch of culture as we 
explored the world of Sherlock Holmes in the pro-
cess of solving a little mystery with stops for clues 
and…..food. 

 

We traveled all over western Washington exploring 
the backroads wherever possible, seeing the sites. 
We found several cider mills, wineries, and bakeries 
in our travels. 

We saluted our veterans, supported our communi-
ties, took parade laps at the race track and paraded 
behind goats, horses, VW’s and floats. We wore rib-
bons, daffodils, lights and Santa hats. 

 

All-in-all we had a great time. We found new friends 
along the way that joined our fun and we made com-
mitments to continue to cruise, eat, and be a safe, 
family friendly club. 

 

Our club mission, as stated each month in this 
newsletter is to be:  

 

“A social group whose purpose is to promote a 
better understanding and stronger fellowship in 
the preservation and maintenance of all Mustang 
and other Ford Motor products.”  

 

Each member will have to judge for themselves as 
to whether they feel we met that mission. I know my 
feeling.  I want this next year to be as enjoyable with 
my Mustang friends as it was this year and if I have 
to do a bit more on the exercise bike…..so be it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

See you on the road….don’t forget to wave! 

Got a topic you are curious about or know 

about? 

Send me your stories or ideas for topics by the 

25th of the month! What do you want to know 

about?  

Send to:  pcmceditor@gmail.com 

Information Article: Year in the Mirror  

By Heidi Geise with photos by Nancy Freeman 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20Ideas
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates  
 
 Member:  
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months, ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmceditor@gmail.com 
Deadline is the third Friday of each month for the next issue. 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County Mustang 

Club  
P.O. Box 44853  

Tacoma, WA 98444 

For Sale 

Trivia Question: 

We all know the sales #s for the 1st Mustangs: 

 1st day of release (April 17, 1964) - more than 22,000 Mustangs sold 

 In first year—418,810 sold 

 More than 1 million on the road within 1st 2 years 

Legend has it that a Texan, afraid the car he just purchased would be sold 

from underneath him, slept in it at the dealer until his check cleared the 

next day. 

Q—They weren’t just popular with the adults though. How many pedal powered Mus-

tangs were sold by Christmas of 1964 for the young Mustang lovers? 

A—94,000 

Why do you love Mus-

tangs and why do you 

think so many others do 

as well? 

Drop me a note. Other 

club input welcome. 

Alert: Have you gone onto the website lately? 

Please go onto the website and visit the Members Cars page.  

If you don’t see your car there, please send a photo to Heidi at pcmcedi-

tor@gmail.com. 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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Interested in a Club Calendar? 

  

Want to plan ahead for all our club events? 

Want to see photo reminders of all of last 

year's fun? 

 

Order your calendar today or by Dec 9th! 

 
   

    From 2015 Calendar       

  Price will be $11  

 
Make checks out to PCMC.  Pay at the general 
membership meeting, any club event or mail to PCMC 
PO Box 44853  Tacoma, WA 98448 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Name: __________________________________________ 

 

Number of Calendars: _______    

 
          From2015 Calendar 

        

  

  Don't miss the fun!   
   

2018 Calendar Orders 
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November Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: 

Mustangs Not Required, Enthusiasm Is! 

Veteran’s Day Cruise       Nov. 11 
Submitted by Heidi Geise & Jerry Murphy  

Thank you, Jerry and Kathy for 
organizing this very cool cruise 
celebrating and thanking those 
that served our country in the mil-
itary. 

We had 15 cars join our drive and 
over 20 individuals. We began on 
Canyon in Puyallup and drove 
through the beautiful countryside. 
The fall colors were still showing 

regardless of the snow earlier in the week. 

Jerry made dash plaques for all and then some spe-
cial ones for “special helpers.” Kathy Murphy made 
lovely scarves that were provided as raffle prizes. 
Four were handed out. Rick Nordlund helped by 
helping with check-in and driving in the back of the 
convoy to make sure no one got lost. Jerry Murphy 
and Heidi (me) took photos. Jerry also provided 2 
flag sets as raffles and gave each veteran on the 
cruise a thank you card.  

Our cruise destination was the Veterans Memorial 
Museum in Chehalis. It was a very impressive dis-
play honoring those serving our country over the 
years.  While there, we noticed veterans outside 
gathering for the parade. We also saw many fami-
lies who had brought their youngsters. You could 
hear them explaining the displays as these young  

people took 
in each dis-
play.  

After the Mu-
seum, many 
of us met at 
Denny’s 
nearby for 
lunch. 

It was a won-
derful cruise 
and a day well 
spent in re-
membrance of 
those who 
have served or 
are serving. 
The photo below is of those who went on the cruise 
with our club and are veterans. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(see more photos on photobucket) 



Pony News  December 

Club Elections  - Your New Officers and Directors  

Well, you have your new Board. Thanks for all who 
attended the November meeting and voted and 
those that sent their votes in through mail or email. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Directors L to R: Burt Kreidler, Harley Edwards, 
Butch Blodgett, and Hank Deck. 

Future Mt 
Rushmore 

 

Thank you to Dennis Willert, Paul Geise and 
Chuck Botsford who have served on the 
Board for the last year and more. Your contri-
butions have helped make this club what it is 
and will continue to be important in the future 
of PCMC. 

Officers L to R: Past Pres. Greg Robbins, Treas-
urer—Nancy Freeman, President—Heidi Geise, 
Secretary—Charlene Rivera, and not pictured with 
the group—Vice President—Missy Willert 

Thank you Greg for 
your service as 
president for the last 
few years. Your sup-
port will be greatly 
appreciated as the 

new group gets 
going. 

 

 

The new president thinks 
this might be an indication of 
the way the board will func-
tion. She’s wondering what 
she signed up for! 

FNDO—Buttered Biscuit     Nov. 17 

 

 

 

See you next month 

at The Sizzler 
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But wait!!!!! We aren’t done with 2017 yet! 
FNDO 

Dec 15—Sizzler 

 

Other Club Events 

Dec 2—Santa Parade 

Dec 9—PCMC Holiday Party 

 

 

 

As we wind down our cruising season, just a few reminders about etiquette so we continue to enjoy safe and 

fun driving events: 

1. Cruising is a cruise, not a race. There are no points for finishing 1st. 

2. Printed directions are provided for each cruise so if cars get separated you can find your way to the next 

stop. 

3. Obey all posted speed limits.  

4. Try not to hold up traffic. This means at times you will need to make room for other vehicles to pass or 

travel in the same direction. 

5. In order to stay as visible as possible both to other drivers and to our own, drive with your headlights on. 

6. Enjoy the ride! 

Cruise Etiquette Reminders 

2018 Events     Nothing to Do...Not Us! 
Club Cruises 

Jan 27 Clay’s Mystery Cruise 

Feb 10 Cupid Cruise 

March 17 Poker Run 

April 22 National Mustang Day 
Cruise 

May 19 LaConner Cruise 

June 9/10 Two Day Leavenworth 
Cruise 

Sept 15 Yakima Canyon Drive / 
Show 

Oct 27 Treasure Hunt 

Nov 11 Veterans Day Cruise 

Dex 15 Fantasy Lights Cruis 

 

 

 

 

 

FNDO 

Jan 19 Farelli’s on Canyon 

Feb 23 Sizzler 

March 23 Brank’s 

April 20 Carr’s 

May 18 Aversano’s 

June 22 Elmer’s 

July 20 Old Spag. Factory 

Aug 24 Round Table 160/
Meridian 

Sept 21 Ben Dew’s 

Oct 19 Louie G’s (Fife) 

Nov 16 Buttered Bisquit (Bonney 
Lake) 

Dec 14 Main Garden (Main in 
Puyallup) 

 

 

 

Other Club Events 

Feb 3 Bowling Paradise Lanes 

April 7 Daffodil Parade 

April 21 EFN 

June 17 Rainiers Game 

July 28 Toy Drive & BBQ at Mur-
phy’s 

Aug 12 PCMC Car Show 

Aug 26 Club Picnic 

Oct 13 Glass Blowing—Tacoma 

Oct 20 EFN 

Nov 3 Planning Mtg for 2019  

Dec 1 Santa Parade 

Dec 8 Holiday Party 

(Lots of other clubs put on shows 
that we attend as a group. See 
the calendar each month or look 
at the website for a listing of 
shows and other events we sup-
port.) 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1Eat a Red 

Apple Day 

2 

Caffeine & Gas-

oline 

Santa Parade 

3 Make a Gift 

Day 

4 Wear Brown 

Shoes Day 

World Wildlife 

Conservation Day 

5Sachertorte 

Day 

 

PCMC Bd Mtg 

6:30 

6 7 8 Brownie Day 9Pastry Day 

 

Club Holiday 

Party 

10Worldwide 

Candle Lighting 

Day 

11Int’l Moun-

tain Day 

12Gingerbrea

d House Day 

13Violin Day 

 

Hanukkah Be-

gins 

14Monkey Day 15Lemon Cup-

cake Day 

 

FNDO—Sizzler 

(end of 512) 

16Chocolate 

Covered Anything 

Day 

17Maple Syr-

up Day 

18Bake Cook-

ies Day 

19Oatmeal 

Muffin Day 

NO CLUB 

MTG This 

Month 

20Games Day 21Crossword 

Puzzle Day 

22Date Nut 

Bread Day 

23Roots Day 

24Eggnog Day 25 

 

Christmas 

26Thank-you 

Note Day 

 

Kwanzaa 

 

27Visit the 

Zoo Day 

28Card Play-

ing Day 

29 30Bacon Day 

31Make Up 

Your Mind Day 

      

December 2017 

See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

 

Human Rights Month, Tie Month 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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PCMC HOLIDAY DINNER 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 9TH 

5:00pm – 9:00PM 

Puyallup Activity Center 

210 W Pioneer 

Puyallup, WA 98371 

Parking is across the street from the Center by the funeral home. 

 

Club will provide Ham, Turkey, Punch, Coffee, Dessert, & Fun. 

Please bring a salad or side dish to share. 

 

Gift Exchange: bring a wrapped gift ($20) for each adult wishing 

to join in the fun.     

 

For those bringing children, please bring a wrapped gift for them.  

 

Optional: bring a “Hot Wheels” Mustang for the Car Show goody 

bag 

Please contact Nancy Freeman with questions. 

cezar6321@msn.com         253-531-4624 
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KOFFEE & CARS 
MID-WINTER RUN 2018 

Q U E S T I O N S :  

C O N T A C T  C L A Y  2 0 6 - 5 5 1 - 6 3 0 7  

Join us on a Cruise through 

Some south end neighborhoods 

With a stop for Koffee & Raffles, 

Then a trot down I-5 for a no host 

lunch. 
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Cupid Cruise 
 

Saturday, February 10, 2018 

 

Join Pierce County Mustang Members as we visit a  

Chocolate Spot or Two  

No-host lunch at  

Johnny’s at Fife 

 

Meet at 9:30 at McDonald’s at I-5 and 512 

Leaving at 10:00 

 

Help us collect Coloring Books and Crayons 

For more information contact Charlene Rivera  

360-292-8806 or RiveraLarryCharlene@comcast.net 
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100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club & charities. 

Jay Jay & Butch 

Blodgett 

(continued on next page) 

The Todd Britten 

Family (Roger) 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com
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PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Bill Norman 

NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by 
the 28

th
 of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view 
the library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: Jan 16, 2018 at Korum in Puyallup—

6:30pm   

Don’t forget to respect the business needs at Korum by parking in the back. 

Please help us assist Korum.  

Parking at Korum During Meetings 

The Olson  

Family 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

